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Kingdom Ministry 1988
kingdom ministry training is open to the greater body of
christ to empower others in the ministry of the holy spirit
as god establishes his kingdom transformation in our region
we encourage you to take this material and make it your own
in your life church and ministry facilitators of the kingdom
ministry training would be happy to teach this material at
your church ministry or they can train your team so that you
can offer this training at your church there are different
options in how the class can be taught in a twelve week
format four consecutive saturdays or as a weekend seminar in
a three day conference format contact us if you would like to
discuss offering kingdom ministry training for your church or
ministry manuals mp3 s or dvd s of all sessions can be
ordered from bridgeway church

Kingdom Ministry Training 2017-08-07
i wrote this book quite suddenly feeling a deep sense of
conviction and inspiration within me in a day where
everything is about image and trend and where it is
incredibly challenging to stay rooted and established in the
truth of what we believe the heart of our king and his
kingdom to look like i felt a sense of urgency to write this
kingdom life that we long for and deeply desire is not easily
gained even those with a true heart and pursuit after jesus
can find it challenging to stay the course especially when
there are so many gimmicks and easier ways to do church
although i have great admiration for everyone who s desiring
to see anything of the god life on earth initially i ve
written it for sons and daughters who have taken up the
mantle to build the kingdom as well as bless the world we
must be able to see signs of kingdom life as well as measure
its depth this book is written as an encouragement to keep
going especially when it seems to be going slowly we are in a
metamorphosis and our hearts and minds are becoming more like
he is it s all very good news and we have it we are not alone
we are part of something that flows from before what we hold
and carry is a unique vision don t ever give up don t ever
trade away a lifelong gift in order to satisfy a short term



appetite

Kingdom Come 2019-03-09
there s a reason jesus taught us to pray thy kingdom come and
not thy church come the church clearly plays an important
role in god s plans it was established by christ and he is
its head but have we put too much emphasis on the church have
we confused a means of participating in god s kingdom with
the kingdom itself in kingdom come church ministry consultant
reggie mcneal reveals why it s crucial to realign the church
s mission with god s ultimate kingdom agenda you ll discover
how you can get in on and help lead the kingdom movement
currently underway join the mission to help the kingdom break
into our hearts and break out into the world

Kingdom Come 2015-04-16
we present in this book a comprehensive and unique review of
the work god entrusted to our founding leader z t fomum for
thanksgiving and consolidation this was the 18th collective
prayer crusade since his departure into glory during which a
report of the ministry was presented so that we may thank god
see how much he has done and see what needs to be done each
night a large crowd of brethren gathered in koume for a
festival of joy praise and thanksgiving unto the lord for his
mighty hand at work in our midst while multitudes from 162
nations on all the six continents plugged in each night via
radio and television an average of 285 unique hubs god was
fully at work may the lord visit you and your service for him
as you relive these redefining moments

The Chronicles of Our Ministry 1784
in this issue we will continue four lines of ministry the
first line the history of the lord s recovery contains
chapters 15 through 18 of the recovery of the church
according to the pattern on the mountain which are in volume
1 of the collected works of witness lee 1950 1951 this
section includes topics related to the spirit and the mind
and being conformed to the image of god s son the second line



words for new believers contains chapters 45 and 46 of
crucial truths in the holy scriptures volume 4 and chapters
47 and 48 of crucial truths in the holy scriptures volume 5
all of which are in volume 4 of the collected works of
witness lee 1932 1949 these chapters cover topics related to
the service of the new covenant the believers and sins
obtaining the reward and entering into the kingdom of the
heavens the chapter on entering into the kingdom of the
heavens is quite lengthy and it will be continued in
subsequent issues of ministry digest the third line maturing
in life contains chapters 21 through 24 of the kingdom which
are in volume 2 of the collected works of witness lee 1972
these chapters cover the principles of the kingdom and the
path from rejection to glory the fourth line the high peak of
the divine revelation continues with chapters 38 through 41
of god s new testament economy which are in volume 3 of the
collected works of witness lee 1984 this section contains
four chapters on the new jerusalem that cover the throne in
the new jerusalem and the application of the new jerusalem to
the believers including its entry constitution and existence

A View of Our Blessed Saviour's Ministry
and the Proofs of His Divine Mission
Arising from Thence 2022-01-08
do you attend church seeking god only to find that that are
still not satisfied do you long for a more personal
experience a real experience with your god more and more
people are searching just like you they are looking
everywhere for answers that will lead to a deeper more
meaningful reality of their walk with god this reality will
release the saints to do what they are called to do you are
about to discover that your unique life is intended to play a
significant role in a new holy ghost renovation of the church
you will realize that genuine ministry is not based on the
gifts of a single man but in a multi faceted many sided
ministry of which you are a vital part you will understand
why the one man show is over true ministry is many people
working together to accomplish one goal fulfilling the
ministry of christ a new style of leader with a new heart for
the saints is required for such a revolutionary shift in



thought and action dr mark hanby lays out paul s original
goal for all five fold ministry the equipping of the saints
for the work of ministry for the edifying of the body of
christ his nearly fifty years in worldwide ministry has
uniquely prepared him to see the need of church and to call
forth the saints everyday believers like you and i to fulfill
their place in god s plan for the earth

Ministry Digest, Vol. 04, No. 01
2011-07-28
yearly readings and activity guide for the school of kingdom
ministry

The Ministry Of The Saints 2013-08-20
this issue of the ministry contains a complete record of the
twelve messages given during the 2004 winter training on the
crystallization study of 1 and 2 timothy and titus held
december 20 25 in anaheim california the crucial truth and
burden embodied in these twelve messages may be summarized in
four statements 1 god s economy his household administration
is to produce and constitute the body of christ by dispensing
himself into our being to make us the same as he is in life
and nature but not in the godhead 2 the church of god is the
house of the living god the pillar and base of the truth and
the great mystery of godliness god manifested in the flesh 3
we must be inoculators those who inoculate others against the
decline of the church by exercising our spirit and remaining
in the healthy teaching of god s economy 4 we must be
inoculators those who inoculate others against the decline of
the church by being a man of god with the breath of god these
messages are being published immediately following the
training in order that they might benefit the saints
participating in the many video trainings that are held
throughout the earth because of the particular nature and
length of this issue the usual section of reports concerning
the lord s move throughout the earth has been omitted we have
however included a calendar giving the dates and locations of
the seven living stream ministry conferences and trainings
the seven annual feasts for 2005 one cannot measure the



benefits derived during these feasts from the lord s rich
speaking in his ministry and the mutual blending and building
up of the saints and the churches in the lord s recovery from
every continent

The School of Kingdom Ministry Manual
2005-01-01
biblical prophets called god s people to clear spiritual
vision and holy living the need for holiness is as urgent for
today s church as it was for the old testament jews this
reprint of a classic book by the late t austin sparks a
british pastor paints a fresh picture of the prophet and
challenges the body of christ to once again proclaim god s
presence among the nations of the world

The Ministry, Vol. 09, No. 01 1870
as a prolific author and passionate pastor bill johnsons
series on modeling our lives on the reality of heaven will
speak to those who long to see more of god in daily life this
is a transcription of audio messages that were given before
an audience of thousands touching individual hearts souls and
minds to discover how to live in our true home heaven even
while still on earth not only will you feel as if you are
sitting among those present when pastor johnson delivered
this series of sermons but you will also feel the presence of
god on this messagefor you too have been drafted into the
kingdom of god this kingdom is not a kingdom of talk only but
of a people who bring heaven down into this world every day
the four sessions include restored to his purpose the target
of the cross as he is so are we in this world living from
heaven toward earth heaven our model for life and ministry
takes you into the sanctuary where you can receive teaching
that boosts your awareness of god and reveals who he has
called you to be the insights pastor johnson shares are meant
to motivate encourage and grow believers creating a desperate
desire to see gods power manifested in this generation emerge
from this series excited about the purpose god has for you
here on earth with a deeper closeness to your heavenly father
and the power you are called to embrace as the body of christ



when the church lives out her holy calling the world will
truly see god

The Gospel Narrative of Our Lord's
Ministry (the Third Year) Harmonized with
Reflections 1849
this issue of the ministry contains a complete record of the
nine messages given during the 2005 international training
for elders and responsible ones in moscow russia in october
2005 the general subject of the training was the vision of
the lord s recovery and its application the burden for these
messages can be summarized in the following four statements 1
the true vine christ the son with the believers in the son as
the branches is the organism of the triune god in the son for
his multiplication spreading and glorification in the divine
life 2 we must stay on the way of life the line of life in
the maintenance of life by enjoying christ as the tree of
life in the flow of life for god s building in life by our
growth in life 3 the kingdom of god is constituted with god s
life as the realm of the divine life for his ruling in which
he reigns by his life and expresses himself as the divine
trinity in the divine life and 4 the intrinsic significance
of the golden lampstand is the highest peak of the divine
revelation the subjective experience of the golden lampstand
is the god man living and the organic maintenance of the
golden lampstand is christ s shepherding in his heavenly
ministry we also include a report concerning the lord s move
in ghana and nigeria west africa

The Gospel Narrative of Our Lord's
Ministry (the Third Year) Harmonized:
with Reflections 2005
about this issue of the ministry in this issue of the
ministry brother lee reviews the person and work of the lord
jesus concerning his person the lord jesus is the father in
eternity he is the son among men and he is the spirit in us
concerning his work his birth is for him to be united with us



his crucifixion is to deal with our old life his resurrection
is for us to receive his life and nature his ascension is for
us to receive a heavenly status and his coming again is for
us to receive his glory now every saved one has christ as the
life of god and the i am within him this is the salvation
which god has given to us the following six messages are from
the crystallization study of the gospel of matthew given
during the winter training in december 2000 in anaheim
california the following four statements express the main
points of the burden 1 god s intention in regenerating us is
to bring us under his heavenly rule 2 the reality of the
kingdom of the heavens is christ as the life giving spirit
ruling within us 3 to live in the reality of the kingdom we
need to live out the indwelling christ as our subjective
righteousness and 4 we need to deny the self take up the
cross and lose the soul life for the building of the church
in the reality of the kingdom in the next few issues of the
ministry we will include some important matters of fellowship
which were given during the winter training of 2000 the
fellowship concerning the burden for migration to london
england is presented in this issue

Prophetic Ministry 2019-10-01
the apostolic union of the five fold ministry were anointed
and appointed by the messiah and given as gifts to the
messianic community of believers both the office of king and
priest are combined in the five fold union as it was and
still is in yeshua hamashiach

Heaven: Our Model for Life and Ministry
2006-03-01
in this revised and expanded version of the perils of
ministry dr ezreaonne jackson has included a new section on
the pearls of ministry her insight and wisdom shared in this
book is profound and is needed for those following god s call
into ministry



The Ministry, Vol. 10, No. 02 2018-05-16
this issue of the ministry of the word contains the first
eight of the sixteen messages given during the fall 2023 term
of the full time training in anaheim california the general
subject of this series of messages is the crucial points of
the truth in paul s epistles first corinthians

The Ministry of the Word, Vol. 5, No. 3
2019-09-12
what would cause the apostle paul to testify that i am
innocent of the blood of all godly qualities characterized
his ministry and outside of christ s there is no greater
ministry example all ministers struggle and we all know those
who toil in frustration alongside us in the lord s field you
may be amid deep struggle now worn tattered scarred ready to
quit you have lost the focus and the joy of your calling most
of us in ministry have known those who have either left the
ministry or shipwrecked their faith quite possibly this is
you what we need to do is put our hands to the plow focus on
our calling and the path before us and determine to finish
well drawing on paul s example from acts 20 17 38 the authors
prescribe ministry principles touching on a wide range of
pastoral and preaching insights some have a ministry they
should not want some desire a ministry they think they want
but this book seeks to identify the ministry we need

The Apostolic Union of The Five-fold
Ministry 2024-04-02
in ministry there is no such thing as leaving your work at
the office not only are you responsible for your own life the
lives or your family but the lives of those that god has
entrusted to your care in the earth realm we are constantly
in a fight against the enemies of god and just in case you
havenâ t noticed satan does not fight fair it is important to
recognize and understand the perils of ministry which is the
reason this book was written it was not written to discourage
but to inform it was written from experience



The Perils Of Ministry Revised 2022-05-26
the purpose of this monthly digest is to help to encourage
and assist in the daily reading of the ministry in the lord s
recovery its two specific goals are 1 to help the saints to
enter into the riches of the collected works of witness lee
and 2 to provide ministry content for the churches in their
corporate weekly pursuit the collected works of witness lee
comprises one hundred thirty nine volumes arranged
chronologically by year in this digest we will focus
primarily on specific topics from many of these volumes and
introduce selected readings on these topics to saints who do
not have access to the printed volumes it is our desire to
help the saints get into the riches contained in the
collected works of witness lee topic by topic this
publication will help the saints and churches develop a taste
and deepen the desire for reading the ministry in a
consistent way it is intended to supplement and not replace
the recovery version of the bible the life study messages the
holy word for morning revival and the ministry of the word
magazine each issue of ministry digest will be divided into
four sections with four messages in each section the first
issue begins the following four sections 1 the history of the
lord s recovery 2 words for new believers 3 maturing in life
4 the high peak of the divine revelation

The Ministry of the Word, Vol. 28, No.
03: The Crucial Points of the Truth in
Paul’s Epistles—First Corinthians
2010-03-05
in this issue we will continue four lines of ministry the
first line the history of the lord s recovery contains
chapters 27 through 30 of the recovery of the church
according to the pattern on the mountain which are in volume
1 of the collected works of witness lee 1950 1951 this
section includes topics on fellowship concerning the district
meetings fellowship concerning caring for the meeting hall
fellowship concerning visitation and fellowship concerning
the deacons and the deacons office the second line words for



new believers concludes with the final four portions on
entering into the kingdom of the heavens in chapter 48 of
crucial truths in the holy scriptures volume 5 which is in
volume 4 of the collected works of witness lee 1932 1949 the
third line maturing in life contains chapters 33 through 36
of the kingdom which are in volume 2 of the collected works
of witness lee 1972 these chapters cover the reality
appearance and manifestation of the kingdom the fourth line
the high peak of the divine revelation continues with
chapters 6 through 9 of crystallization study of the epistle
to the romans which are in volume 1 of the collected works of
witness lee 1994 1997 these four chapters cover the structure
of the gospel of god being the righteousness of god the life
of christ and the faith of the believers

The Ministry We Need 2022-04-01
in this issue we will continue four lines of ministry the
first line the history of the lord s recovery contains
chapters 5 through 8 of the apostles teaching which are in
volume 1 of the collected works of witness lee 1990 this
section includes fellowship concerning the outpouring of the
holy spirit for the baptizing of all the believers into one
body the ministry of christ in his ascension and the rapture
of the saints the second line words for new believers
contains the concluding chapters of crucial truths in the
holy scriptures volume 6 chapters 58 through 60 which are in
volume 4 of the collected works of witness lee 1932 1949
these chapters cover the subjects of paradise and the lake of
fire the rapture of the believers and the second coming of
christ this section then continues with chapter 1 of a new
book the crucial revelation of life in the scriptures which
is in volume 2 of the collected works of witness lee 1969
this chapter covers the matter of life as seen in genesis 1
the third line maturing in life contains chapters 49 and 50
of the kingdom which are in volume 2 of the collected works
of witness lee 1972 these chapters cover the exercise of the
kingdom and a rich entrance into the kingdom this section
then continues with chapters 1 and 2 of a new book perfecting
training which are in volume 1 of the collected works of
witness lee 1980 these chapters contain an opening word
concerning the perfecting training and a word on the damage



of opinion the fourth line the high peak of the divine
revelation continues with chapters 22 through 25 of
crystallization study of the epistle to the romans which are
in volume 1 of the collected works of witness lee 1994 1997
these chapters cover the grace of god and the announcing of
the gospel

The Perils of Ministry 2022-08-01
what is the call of god to ministry a detailed panoramic
writing explaining what the genuine call of god involves
within the ministry all must understand the fivefold ministry
callings a multiple eldership and your ministry the call of
god is an appointment of jesus christ the evidence of the
call results from the holy spirit working within the
individual this will cause a burden of heart this will be an
expression of the heart of jesus christ for his church and
people the result is a driving force from within as worship
of christ to build his church when one acts upon this burden
of heart a growing ministry vision will result this will be
as a magnetic pull to accomplish ministry this book will give
all ministries insight to effectively answer the call of god

Ministry Digest, Vol. 01, No. 02
2019-07-31
find practical answers in this handy resource get an inside
look at the practical insights from the perspective of
practitioners who collectively have over 100 years of
experience in asian american youth ministry as they share
about the intergenerational church student leadership and
vital outreach

Ministry Digest, Vol. 04, No. 04
2009-05-27
this issue of the ministry of the word contains a complete
record of the twelve messages given as the crystallization
study of 1 and 2 samuel in the december 2021 semiannual
training which was streamed via webcast from anaheim



california the key statements on the following page embody
and summarize the crucial truths and main burdens covered in
these twelve messages the reports and announcements section
contains an announcement concerning living stream ministry s
digital newsletter having this ministry an update concerning
europe and important information concerning upcoming
conferences and trainings hosted by living stream ministry
with a website link to information on similar events in
europe

Ministry Digest, Vol. 04, No. 08
2022-02-01
in this issue we will continue four lines of ministry the
first line the history of the lord s recovery contains
chapters 5 through 8 of the advance of the lord s recovery
today which are in volume 4 of the collected works of witness
lee 1989 these chapters cover the perfecting of the saints by
the gifts prophesying for the building up of the church as
the organic body of christ and how to carry out the new
testament priesthood of the gospel according to the lord s up
to date recovery the second line words for new believers
contains chapters 25 and 26 of crucial truths in the holy
scriptures volume 2 and chapters 27 and 28 of crucial truths
in the holy scriptures volume 3 which are in volume 3 of the
collected works of witness lee 1932 1949 these chapters cover
topics related to being led by the lord doing the will of god
being filled with the holy spirit and preaching the gospel
the third line maturing in life begins with chapters 1
through 4 of a new book the kingdom which are in volume 2 of
the collected works of witness lee 1972 these chapters speak
of the kingdom in the new testament the coming of the kingdom
and its process god s goal being the kingdom and the seed of
the kingdom the fourth line the high peak of the divine
revelation continues with chapters 18 through 21 of god s new
testament economy which are in volume 3 of the collected
works of witness lee 1984 these chapters cover the spirit of
christ the anointing spirit and the seven spirits



A Christ Appointed Ministry 1840
in this issue we will continue four lines of ministry the
first line the history of the lord s recovery contains
chapters 19 through 22 of the recovery of the church
according to the pattern on the mountain which are in volume
1 of the collected works of witness lee 1950 1951 this
section includes topics on being conformed to the image of
god s son the grace of god being god himself fellowship
concerning the elders and fellowship concerning the deacons
the second line words for new believers continues with
another portion from chapter 48 of crucial truths in the holy
scriptures volume 5 which is in volume 4 of the collected
works of witness lee 1932 1949 this chapter on entering into
the kingdom of the heavens is quite lengthy and it will be
continued in subsequent issues of ministry digest the third
line maturing in life contains chapters 25 through 28 of the
kingdom which are in volume 2 of the collected works of
witness lee 1972 these chapters cover the path from rejection
to glory some practical matters concerning the kingdom life
and the reward of the kingdom the fourth line the high peak
of the divine revelation continues with chapters 42 through
44 of god s new testament economy which are in volume 3 of
the collected works of witness lee 1984 these chapters focus
on the application of the new jerusalem to the believers
including its triune living triune enjoyment and triune
expression this section then continues with chapter 1 of
crystallization study of the epistle to the romans which is
in volume 1 of the collected works of witness lee 1994 1997
this chapter covers the center of the gospel of god being
jesus christ the god man particularly focusing on the essence
of the person of jesus christ the god man

Asian American Youth Ministry 2022-02-01
this issue of the ministry of the word contains the eight
messages of the international training for elders and
responsible ones hosted by living stream ministry on october
2 4 2020 the messages were provided via webcast from anaheim
california and the mutual fellowship prophesying and studying
by groups were practiced locally in the various churches that



participated the general subject of this series of messages
is the christian life the church life the consummation of the
age and the coming of the lord the present age the age of
grace the age of the church is the age of mystery and the
consummation of the age the end of the age will be the three
and a half years of the great tribulation in the
dispensations from adam to moses and from moses to christ
everything was unveiled and there was no mystery it will be
the same in the dispensation of the millennial kingdom and in
the new heaven and new earth however in the dispensation from
the incarnation of christ to the millennial kingdom the
church age the age of grace everything is a mystery during
the church age the age of mystery christ is building up the
church the body of christ to be his bride we need to see the
signs of the lord s second and imminent coming the greatest
sign of the end of this age the last three and a half years
of the great tribulation is the preaching of the gospel of
the kingdom to the whole inhabited earth to be taken by the
lord we need to be those who are watchful for his imminent
coming and prepared and ready to be his bride so that we may
be raptured before the great tribulation every day we need to
be watchful by paying the price to buy the spirit as the
golden oil so that we may supply the churches with the spirit
for the testimony of jesus and be rewarded by the lord to
participate in the marriage dinner of the lamb if we want to
save our soul life we will lose it but if we lose our soul
life for the lord s sake we will save it if we allow our soul
to suffer the loss of its soulish enjoyment in this age for
the lord s sake we will cause our soul to have its enjoyment
in the kingdom age we will share the lord s joy in ruling
over the earth if we lose our soul life we may participate in
the rapture of the overcomers the salvation of our soul is
our receiving the end of our faith those who would receive
the end of their faith are those whose faith has been proven
by fire in this age that is proven by all kinds of
circumstances environments and sufferings that cause the loss
of their souls the salvation of the soul means that our soul
will be saved from sufferings into the full enjoyment of the
lord at his coming back we must be faithful in service in the
lord s commission to give god as food to the members of his
household so that we may win christ as our reward in the
coming kingdom god has set faithful and prudent slaves over



his household as household administrators stewards channels
of supply to give his people food at the proper time that is
to minister the word of god and christ as the life supply to
the believers in the church furthermore we must be faithful
in service in the lord s gifts to make a profit for him so
that we may enter into the joy of the lord in the coming
kingdom the prayer of the age is the prayer of the church as
the body of christ the prayer that exercises the authority of
christ as the ascended lord and head of the body for the
fulfilling of god s economy to fully enter into this kind of
prayer and be able to exercise the authority given by the
head to the body we need to realize that we are members of
the body and we must live act and move in the body in his
heavenly ministry christ is interceding ministering and
executing god s administration and we need to be those who
respond to christ s activities in his heavenly ministry by
our prayers in the church as the temple of god a house of
prayer we need revelation to know the reality of the body of
christ and to enter into the realm and intrinsic significance
of the reality of the body of christ as god s heart s desire
and his ultimate purpose only a revelation from god will
usher us into the realm of the reality of the body of christ
and only then will the body become our experience in order to
live together with other members in the reality of the body
of christ we need to have a consciousness of the body of
christ the overcomers typified by zion are the reality of the
body of christ and consummate the building up of the body in
the local churches to bring in the consummated holy city new
jerusalem the holy of holies as god s dwelling place in
eternity we need to follow paul s pattern of having an
overcoming life of fighting the good fight finishing our
course and loving the lord s appearing to fight the good
fight of the faith means to fight for god s new testament
economy in particular it is to fight for christ as the
embodiment of god and for the church as the body of christ a
proper christian life involves running the course the race
for the carrying out of god s economy according to his
eternal purpose we need to seek out the journey that the lord
has ordained for us and faithfully walk on it paying any
price to wholeheartedly continue on our journey until we
reach the end the journey that the lord has ordained for us
is the race that we must run with endurance by looking away



unto jesus as the author and perfecter of our faith as those
who love the lord jesus take him as our life live him and
magnify him we should await his coming and love his appearing
this should be our heart s desire and our living as those who
hope to enter into his joy be saved into the lord s heavenly
kingdom and receive the crown of righteousness god s desire
is to end this age and bring in the age of the kingdom in
order for god to accomplish this he must have his
dispensational instrument all of us should look to the lord
and pray that we will have dispensational value to god
because the church has not attained to god s purpose god will
choose a group of overcomers who will attain to his purpose
and fulfill his demand this is the principle of the man child
the man child consists of the overcomers who stand on behalf
of the church take the position that the whole church should
take and do the work for the church the rapture of the man
child to heaven the casting of satan to earth and the
declaration in heaven that the kingdom has come signify that
god s gaining of the man child is his greatest dispensational
move because it brings an end to the church age and
introduces the kingdom age the announcements section at the
end of this issue contains a list of upcoming conferences and
trainings hosted by living stream ministry and a website link
for information related to similar events in europe

The Ministry of the Word, Vol. 26, No.
02: Crystallization-study of First and
Second Samuel 1832
this issue of the ministry contains a complete record of the
twelve messages given during the 2007 winter training on the
crystallization study of 1 and 2 peter and jude held december
24 29 in anaheim california the crucial truth and burden
embodied in these twelve messages may be summarized in four
statements 1 in christ s death we have been separated from
sins and in his resurrection we have been enlivened so that
we might live to righteousness under the government of god 2
we must redeem the time to enjoy christ as the supreme
preciousness of god so that he can build himself into us to
make us his spiritual house and his holy and royal priesthood
for the accomplishment of his heart s desire 3 we should be



diligent to pursue the growth and development of the divine
life and divine nature for a rich entrance into the eternal
kingdom 4 as we are contending for the faith enjoying the
blessed trinity and taking the way of rapture by giving heed
to the prophetic word our trust is in our precious lord and
god as the one who is able to guard us from stumbling and to
set us before his glory without blemish in exultation these
messages are being published immediately following the
training in order that they might benefit the saints
participating in the many video trainings that are held
throughout the earth the reports and announcements section
includes two reports related to the lord s move to europe and
an announcement related to upcoming conferences and trainings

The Last Days of Our Lord's Ministry ...
Third Edition 2008-01-01
in this issue we will continue four lines of ministry the
first line the history of the lord s recovery begins a new
book the apostles teaching which is in volume 1 of the
collected works of witness lee 1990 this line includes
chapters 1 through 4 which cover the entire speaking of god
in the new testament concerning god s new testament economy
and the outpouring of the holy spirit for the baptizing of
all the believers into one body the second line words for new
believers contains chapters 54 through 57 of crucial truths
in the holy scriptures volume 6 which are in volume 4 of the
collected works of witness lee 1932 1949 these chapters cover
the subjects of the world sin death and resurrection and
judgment the third line maturing in life contains chapters 45
through 48 of the kingdom which are in volume 2 of the
collected works of witness lee 1972 these chapters cover the
kingdom revealed in hebrews the harvest of the kingdom in
revelation different aspects of the kingdom and life under
the ruling of the kingdom the fourth line the high peak of
the divine revelation continues with chapters 18 through 21
of crystallization study of the epistle to the romans which
are in volume 1 of the collected works of witness lee 1994
1997 these chapters cover the designation of christ s
humanity and the grace of god



Ministry Digest, Vol. 03, No. 08
2022-07-01
your onramp to launching an extraordinary youth ministry this
comprehensive and practical resource about relational youth
ministry is designed to help youth leaders build active
healthy youth groups that lead students to commitment to
christ through genuine relationships with their peers and
youth workers theoretical enough to be used as a youth
ministry text yet practical enough for lay leaders to use
effectively includes information on relational ministry
understanding youth culture developing student leadership
building youth staff discipling for lasting commitment
stimulating individual faith effective counseling promoting a
sense of mission and evangelism creative teaching of god s
word interrelating with parents and the whole church
fundraising emphasizing authentic worship and so much more

Ministry Digest, Vol. 04, No. 02 1885
this issue of the ministry of the word contains the first
eight messages given during the fall 2017 term of the full
time training in anaheim california the general subject of
this series of messages is the crucial revelation of life in
the scriptures the central thought of god in this universe
and in eternity is to have christ as his expression through
the church with the shining in life god s expression is based
on life and light and the light is the shining in life in
order for god to have an expression of himself in christ
through the church the divine life that expresses him must be
embodied and expressed in christ and then dispensed into
worked into and expressed through the church only the life of
god can express god based on this principle we will see the
crucial revelation of life throughout the scriptures genesis
1 and 2 are not merely a record of creation actually nearly
every item recorded in these two chapters is a revelation of
christ who is life to god s people for the producing and
building up of the church according to genesis 1 god created
many forms of life beginning with the lowest form and
progressing to the highest form of created life that is man
whom god created in his image the purpose of the creation of



man with god s image is that this man would express god
however the created man had only a human life any form of
created life can only express itself it cannot express
another kind of life this means that man is unable to express
god if he has only his created human life in order for man to
express god and fulfill his purpose man must obtain and
receive the life of god as his life god has to enter into man
to be life to man genesis 2 reveals that the bride of christ
typified by the woman built from the rib taken from the man
is produced and comes into being by life the real eve the
church the counterpart of christ which will consummate in the
new jerusalem is built with the resurrection life that was
released by the lord through his death and imparted through
his resurrection this counterpart of the lord is a building
of life for god to gain his corporate expression through the
church he must dispense and work himself into us his people
his believers this is accomplished through our eating and
drinking him we need to pass through three stages of the
enjoyment of christ by eating him the first stage is the
eating of christ as the passover lamb in egypt the second
stage is the eating of christ as the manna in the wilderness
and the third stage is the eating of christ as the rich
produce of the good land by our eating in the first two
stages we are energized to leave the world and are
constituted with christ as the heavenly element only in the
third stage of the enjoyment of christ as our food can we
fulfill god s purpose it was not until the children of israel
entered into the good land and enjoyed the produce of the
land that they were able to defeat all the enemies build up
god s dwelling place on the earth and bring in the kingdom of
god likewise for us to reach the goal of god s economy we
need to progress until we enter into the highest stage of
eating christ as the all inclusive spirit as typified by the
rich produce of the good land in this stage we overcome the
spiritual enemies we are built up to be god s dwelling place
and we establish god s kingdom on earth the history of god s
people is not only one of eating but also one of drinking in
the old testament before coming into the good land and
building the house of god the children of israel journeyed
through the wilderness during that journey they came to marah
a place of bitter waters moses followed god s command to cast
a tree into the bitter waters the waters then became sweet



this tree signifies the tree of life the crucified and
resurrected christ who today is the spirit mingled with our
spirit in our spirit we have the crucified and resurrected
christ as our healer he is the one who transforms our bitter
circumstances and makes them sweet and he also heals all our
diseases before the building of the house of god the bible
speaks of the springs of water exo 15 22 27 the water out of
the cleft rock 17 6 and the water from the well num 21 16 17
christ as the living spiritual rock was smitten by the
authority of god s law so that the water of life in
resurrection could flow out of him and into his redeemed
people for them to drink after god s people built the house
of god in the good land the bible speaks of the river of god
s pleasures psa 36 8b the river whose streams gladden the
city of god 46 4 a fountain going forth from the house of
jehovah joel 3 18 and living waters going forth from
jerusalem zech 14 8 we need to experience the flowing of the
living water out of the house of god ezek 47 1 5 in order to
be in the flow we have to be in the building that is we need
to be in the church in the new testament we can see the
crucial revelation of life in the book of matthew in the
decree of the kingdom s constitution given by the lord in
chapters 5 7 he displayed the two possible ways people may
live and work before god 7 13 14 21 27 the broad way that
leads to destruction is according to the worldly systems
satisfying the natural tastes to get the crowd to maintain a
career of man and to achieve man s enterprise the constricted
way is according to the divine regulations this way which
leads to life fulfills the spiritual requests brings in god s
elect bears the testimony of jesus christ and carries out god
s economy for the building up of the body of christ we take
this way by walking in the spirit this will restrict us and
cause us to live a normal christian life we will thereby
become vital healthy believers who take the way of life for
god s building there are three basic elements in matthew
first christ is the king as the kingdom bringing in the
reality of the kingdom second he is the king in his all
inclusiveness third he is the kingly bread when we partake of
this kingly bread we eat digest and assimilate the king and
the kingdom with its reality and we eat and digest the king
in his all inclusiveness the ruling element is in the food
when we take in this food we gradually become the reality of



the kingdom of the heavens the announcements section at the
end of this issue contains a list of upcoming conferences and
trainings hosted by living stream ministry and a website link
for information related to similar events in europe

The Ministry of the Word, Vol. 24, No. 08
2008-08-01
this issue of the ministry contains the last nine messages
given during the 2006 spring term of the full time training
in anaheim california the general subject of this series of
messages is knowing and experiencing the intrinsic
constitution of the building of god the processed and
consummated triune god himself is the constituent of god s
building when this processed and consummated triune god as
the constituent is dispensed into us wrought into us and
built into us by being mingled with us the result is not
simply the constituent but a constitution this constitution
issues in a unique kind of being a redeemed regenerated
transformed tripartite human being mingled with and one with
the processed and consummated triune god to be a real god man
the intrinsic significance of 2 samuel 7 12 14a a prophecy
concerning the building of god is that the triune god is
working himself in his processed and consummated trinity into
our being to make us his abode and to make himself our abode
this is the focus of the messages contained in this volume
the all inclusive life giving spirit as the extract of the
processed and consummated triune god in his economy is the
constituent god s central work is to dispense this
constituent into every fiber of our being saturating us
permeating us constituting us sonizing us christifying us
divinizing us and deifying us so that although we remain
human and therefore creatures we become triune god
constituted men whose being is a constitution of the
processed and consummated triune god as the constituent now
we in our being become this constitution and as such we are
part of the building of god last of all we include a report
concerning the lord s move in ivory coast a french speaking
country of west africa
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